
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

OAK RUN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

27635 Oak Run to Fern Road 

Oak Run CA 

(530) 472-3241 

 

PUBLIC HEARING DATE: Wednesday, September 14, 2022 TIME: 4:00 P.M.  

TO: Community Members  

FROM: Misti Livingston, Superintendent, Oak Run Elementary School District 

PUBLIC HEARING LOCATION: Oak Run Elementary School District Cafeteria  

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

REGARDING SUFFICIENCY OF INSTRUCTIONAL MATERIALS 
 

Notice is hereby given that on September 14, 2022 at approximately 4:00 PM at the regular meeting of 

its Governing Board, Oak Run Elementary School District (“District”) will conduct a public hearing 

regarding the sufficiency of textbooks and/or instructional materials in order to comply with the 

requirements of Education Code Section 60119.  

The governing board encourages participation by parents, teachers, members of the community, and 

bargaining unit leaders in the public hearing.  

The definition of "sufficient textbooks and/or instructional materials" means that each student, 

including each English learner, has standards-aligned textbooks and/or instructional materials to use in 

class and/or to take home, which may include materials in a digital format but shall not include 

photocopies sheets from only a portion of a textbook and/or instructional materials copies to address a 

shortage.  

Textbooks and/or instructional materials in core curriculum subjects should be aligned with state 

academic content standards adopted by the State Board of Education pursuant to Education Code 

60605 and/or the Common Core State Standards adopted pursuant to Education Code 60605.8. ] 

The Hearing will be open to the public. At any time before that date and time set forth in this notice for 

the Public Hearing, written comment on the proposal may be filed at the District Office, 27635 Oak Run 

to Fern Road, Oak Run, CA. All persons wishing to comment at the public hearing will be given an 

opportunity to be heard.  

For additional information, please contact Misti Livingston, Superintendent at (530) 472-3241.  

 

POSTED ON: August 28, 2022 


